
   

 

 

 

                           ‘Great oaks from little acorns grow’  

   Autumn Term (2) 2021- Week 4 & 5 

 
“A tree is known 

by the 

kind of fruit it 

bears.” 

– Matthew 12:33 

 

“Keep your roots 
deep in Him and 

your lives built on 

Him.” 

– Colossians 2:7 

 
 

 

 

Superstars 
 

 Wk 4 Wk 5 

Acorn 

Class: 
Freddie Betsy  

Beech 

Class: 
Amelia Wilfie  

Oak 

Class: 
Eli Sophia 

 

 
 

Good To 

Be Green 

Well done 

to all the children who 

have been ‘green’ during  

Week 4 and 5 

 

Congratulations to 

everyone who received 

their Green Certificates this 

week   

Dear Lord, 

Thank you for 

making the world 

and all of us. We 

know you love us 

and this love goes 

around the world 

and into our 

hearts. 
 

Sophia 

Sports Stars 

 

 Wk 4 Wk 5 

Acorn 

Class: 
Millie Lorna  

Beech 

Class: 
Arthur  Samuel 

Oak 

Class: 
Sam  Leo 

 

Gold Awards 
 

 

Alfie – For his medal in 

mixed martial arts 

 
November 

Birthdays 

Bryn, Samuel, 

Pippa & Ruby  

Table of the Week 
 

Wk 4 Wk 5 

  
 

 

 

 

Team of the Week 
 

Wk 4 

WYE 

Wk 5 

MONNOW 
 

Ladder  Club 

Legends 

Beech 

Class: 

Annabell, Beth, 

Connor, Eliza,  

Flynn, Jacob, Lily, 

Oliver, Penny, 

Rebecca, Samuel 

& Tommy  

Oak 

Class: 

Rafael, William, 

Kitty, Max, 

 

Beech Class – Forest School Change of Date 

 

In order to accommodate the filming for our Christmas Production, 

Beech Class’ final Forest School session has been moved to  

Thursday 9th December 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Achievements 

Creativity  

Opportunity  

Respect  

Nurture  

Spirituality  
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 Class 

Story 
English & SPaG Maths 

Acorn 

Class 
 

Year 1 have been writing their own non-

chronological report all about Bog Babies. We 

have created a research map first and are now 

writing our report, checking our use of: capital 

letters, full stops, conjunctions and sub-

headings. 

Reception have been focusing on what a 

sentence looks like, using capital letters and full 

stops. 

In maths, we have been exploring the number 

10. We have looked at the different 

representations of the number 10 and explored 

our number bonds to 10 using rekenreks, tens 

frames, numicon and our fingers! 

We have also moved on to explore our 2D 

shapes, naming them and describing their 

properties. 

Beech 

Class 

 

The children have been thinking about the 

dragon character in the story ‘The Paperbag 
Princess’, creating a bank of nouns, adjectives, 

verbs and adverbs that we have used to 

describe him.  

In non-fiction, we have used imperative verbs 

to give verbal instructions. 

In our addition work, we have been identifying 

the importance of knowing the number bonds 

to ten to support addiing 

Y2: multiples of 10 

Y3: multiples of 100 

e.g. 3 + 7 = 10;  30 + 70 = 100; 300 + 700 = 1000 

Oak 

Class 

 

The children investigated the structure of an 

acceptance speech by watching previous 

Oscar winners’ speeches and comparing them. 
We then used these features to plan and write 

our own acceptance speech – ensuring it 

related to us. 

These were then read aloud in front of a live 

audience at yesterday’s Oscars. 

Y4/5 – Using our knowledge of addition and 

subtraction to calculate perimeter. 

 

Y6 – Have been analysing subtraction number 

sentences. We have learnt several different 

mental as well as written methods to aid in the 

efficient calculation of the answer. 

e.g. 50,000 – 5,246 = 49,999 – 5,245 , therefore is 

easier to calculate using the formal written 

method.  

 

Acorn Class is, as always, full of colour and creativity, including Impressionist art inspired by Monet 

and  Bog Babies in different blues. 

  

Beech Class have been testing their predictions about the rigidity of different rulers in science this week, 

ensuring that the investigation was a fair test. We were amazed how much our translucent plastic rulers 

bend with 300g on them  

 



Oak Class Oscars  
 

Oak Class had a fantastic 

day yesterday, 

participating in Llangrove 

CE Academy Oscars 

ceremony and after-party. 
 

The children spoke clearly and poignantly about the people who have helped them on their 

journey to winning ‘Best Pupil’ awards. We then took part in a highly competitive movie quiz and let 

our hair down with a disco and refreshments. A brilliant day was had by all. 

 

A big thank you to Mrs Danson for providing the children with such a wonderful cake! 

 

Worship Council 

Our School Worship Council has been busy redesigning our notice board inside the church as well 

as making a beautiful Advent wreath for school. 

 
 

A big thank you to Christ Church for providing the school with Advent calendars for the children to 

enjoy.  



 

               

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The children were surprised to find that Santa has 

got stuck up the chimney when they came into 

school on the 1st of December.  

Thank you to Mrs Howie. 

Christmas Nativity… 

The children (and staff) are excited by 

our plans for the whole school 

Christmas Nativity production. 

Please can all clothing needed for the 

production be in school (in a named bag) by 

Tuesday 7th December. 
 

Please speak with your child’s teacher if you 
have any queries regarding the outfits/costumes 

required – we do have lots of different costumes 

in school if required. 

Your child should have been given their words to 

practise at home. 

 

Our dress rehearsal is on Thursday 9th and then 

the show will then be filmed by Mr Fox on Friday 

10th. The private video link will be sent out as 

soon as all the different elements have been 

edited together – hopefully by Wednesday 16th 

December at the latest. 

 

Llangrove ‘Pupil’ Post… 

Once again we will be offering our 

Llangrove Pupil postage service.  

Simply post your addressed Christmas 

cards (for your friends and/or family 

who live in Llangrove village) into the 

post box on the school gates – along 

with a ‘postage’ donation. 
The cards will be ‘quarantined’ before 
being delivered by the children. 

All ‘postage’ donations will go to benefit the 

children. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In School Post… 

If your child would like to write Christmas cards 

for their class mates and school friends, please 

can we request that they are brought into 

school by Tuesday 14th so that they can be 

‘quarantined’ before being ‘delivered’ at the 
end of the last week of term. 

 The children will begin 

Christmas Craft making next 

week……. 
 

 

 

These will be then ‘sold’ for a ‘donation’ in the 
last week of term. 

 

Please see the diary dates. 

All donations will benefit the children in the 

school.  

Rudolph Fun Run for St. Michaels 

Hospice – last day of term 

We are taking part in a “Rudolph 
Run” this year, along with other 

schools in the Federation.  We will 

be raising money for St. Michael’s Hospice, a 

local charity in Hereford.  We would appreciate 

donations from family and friends to be sent into 

school for this very worthy cause.  

 

Our run will be held on the last day of term – 

Friday 17th December  - which is also our party 

day! So, we kindly request that on the 17th you 

send your child to school with a pair of trainers.  

 

Christmas Carols… 

A reminder that the pupils will be singing a selection of Christmas Songs from this 

year’s production in the playground at 3.15pm on Thursday 16th December. 
 



TRAFFIC REGULATION ORDER SCHEME:  

PROPOSED 20MPH SPEED LIMIT FOR LLANGROVE VILLAGE 

  

Yesterday we received a letter, written on behalf of Herefordshire Council and Balfour 

Beatty, to advise us of a proposal to implement a reduction in the existing 30mph 

speed limit to a 20mph speed limit on the adopted roads within the village of 

Llangrove.  

The measures have been proposed for the following reasons: 

1. For avoiding danger to persons or other traffic using the road or any other road or for preventing 

the likelihood of any such danger arising 

2. For the preservation and improvement of the amenity of the area concerned 

3. To improve safety for local residents living in the village 

4. To improve safety for vulnerable road users such as school children attending the local Primary 

School 

  

Our school, of course, welcome and approve this proposal. I would very much like to include the 

views of the children and parents in our letter of support. We will be speaking with the children 

about their views and thoughts on the proposal but also welcome your views too. If you would like 

us to include your viewpoints in our letter please could you email them 

to admin@llangrove.hmfa.org.uk by Thursday 9th December. 

  

Kindest regards, 

Mrs Dean 

 

 

Remember that you can follow us on  

Our School website - https://llangrove.hmfa.org.uk  - is linked directly to our School Twitter 

account 
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 Dates for Your Diary  - Autumn 2021   

 

Wednesday 8th 

Christmas lunch 

*NEW*   PTFA meeting in school 6:15pm ~everyone very welcome.   

Please help support our school. 

Thursday 9th 

CHANGE OF DATE  Beech Class – session 6  (FINAL SESSION) 

Monday 13th  ACORN CLASS – Christmas Crafts available to ‘purchase’ with a donation 

2:50pm – 3:10pm    

(in school hall – place can masks be worn  )  

Tuesday 14th  BEECH CLASS – Christmas Crafts available to ‘purchase’ with a donation 

3pm – 3:15pm    

(in school hall – place can masks be worn  ) 

Wednesday 15th  

Whole School Panto Trip – Monmouth Savoy Theatre (pm) 

Please note that there will be no cooked lunch on this day. 

OAK CLASS – Christmas Crafts available to ‘purchase’ with a donation 

3pm – 3:15pm    

(in school hall – place can masks be worn  ) 

Thursday 16th  
Flu Vaccine Immunisation (Reception to Year 6) 

School Carol Service – 3.15pm in the school playground 

Friday 17th 

 

*NEW*
 

Children to wear Christmas outfit/Christmas jumper/Christmas party clothes 

A fun run fundraising event for all of the ‘reindeers’ in school 
Please see newsletter for details. Children to bring in/or wear trainers. 

Autumn Term ends  - 2pm finish 

Leapfrogs closed for Christmas 

Monday 20th December – Wednesday 5th January 

Christmas holidays   

 Dates for Your Diary  - Spring 2022  

 

Tuesday 4th & 

Wednesday 5th  
INSET Days 

Thursday 6th  First day of the Spring Term (1) 

 

21st – 25th February      HALF TERM 

Monday 28th   First day of Spring Term (2) 



 

 

Tuesday 1st Oak Class Moving Targets at the Courtyard Theatre – Shows @ 4pm & 7pm  

Thursday 3rd  World Book Day 

 

Friday 8th  Last day of Spring term – 2pm finish  

Monday 11th – Monday 25th   EASTER HOLIDAYS 

Monday 25th  INSET day 

Dates for Your Diary  - Summer 2022  

 

Tuesday 26th  First day of Summer term (1) 

 

Monday 2nd  BANK HOLIDAY 

Thursday 12th  HMFA Football ‘Lower Key stage 2’ Tournament – TBC 

Monday 30th – 3rd June (including Queen’s Platinum Bank Holiday 3rd June) 

HALF TERM 

 

Monday 6th  First day of Summer term (2) 

Thursday 21st  
Last day of term  

2pm finish  


